
Biosecurity concerns for new animal disease research lab

For over 50 years the United States has carried out research on dangerous animal diseases at Plum
Island, just off the coast of New York. However after 9/11 the Department of Homeland Security raised
concerns about the suitability of the location and its vulnerability to terrorist attack.

After carrying out an exhaustive search for an alternative, the Department selected Manhattan, Kansas as
its preferred location. The National Bio and Agro defence facility (NBAF) would be the first US lab able to
research diseases like foot and mouth in large animals. But reviews have raised worries about virus
escapes in the middle of cattle country.

Read the original article here: US high security bio lab faces uncertain future

http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/science-environment-19704801

